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The Grapevine 

RI PRESIDENT 

Mark Maloney 

Club Meeting  21  November 

 Mark Hunter again expanded our knowledge of wine from his ex-

perience in running the successful Sanguine Estate Winery at 

Heathcote.  

His winery did so well at the 2019 Heathcote Wine Show that The 

Halliday Wine Companion 2020 gives it a red 5-star rating, thereby 

placing Sanguine Estate in the top 8% of the 2800 wineries re-

viewed in Halliday. 

Sanguine Estate wines also regularly achieve 4 ½ to 5 star ratings 
in Winestate magazine (one of Australia’s notable wine magazines) 
and their shiraz wines consistently fall in the top 4% of wines 
judged in the Winestate Greatest Syrah & Shiraz Challenge at least equalling or outper-
forming some of the world’s most iconic brands. 

2012 Sanguine Estate Inception Shiraz equalled 2012 Penfold’s Grange for TOP 10 Best 

Shiraz’s in the World! 

Over recent years Mark has been awarded numerous medals 

including 5 Blue Gold medals at the Sydney International Wine 

Show and over 50 Gold and Silver medals at various Australian 

wine shows such as Boutique Wine Awards, Winewise Small 

Vigneron awards, le Concours des Vin (Victorian Wine Show), 

Melbourne Wine Show, National Cool Climate Wine Show and 

the National Wine Show. 

As our guest speaker, Mark shared several wines with us while 

explaining how the wines develop in the soils found in parts of 

the Heathcote area. Mark answered a multitude of questions 

from our club members. It was evident that a considerable 

number of our members love red wine. 

A very enjoyable night was had by all. 

Website for Sanguine Estate is  https://sanguinewines.com.au/?v=6cc98ba2045f  

PS Sanguine Estate Music Festival – 30th April to 3rd May 2020, The successful combination 

of top international and Australian artists, exciting programming, a beautiful setting, award-

winning wines, with excellent food highlighting local produce and talent, attracts an enthusias-

tic and loyal audience who value the relaxed and intimate atmosphere.   

AG Eastside   

Barry  

Hickman 

 

Club Diary  
Ronald McDonald House Visit 27 November 2019 

Ladies Christmas Fare   Friday 13 December 2019 

Brunch at Warren Wood Sunday 12 January 2020 

District Conference  March 27—29   2020 

Camp Getaway weekend   16-18  October  2020 

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com .au/progress/   

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

Sign the “apology sheet” at the front 

desk  if you know in advance.    

Or E-mail to  apologiesrcnb@gmail.com 

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

 DG   Grant 

Hocking 

https://sanguinewines.com.au/?v=6cc98ba2045f
http://www.semf.net.au/about/the-festival/
http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:apologiesrcnb@gmail.com
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The discussion with Mark Hunter included corks versus 
screw caps.  

As a result of  the discussion Hugo has sent through the  

following information on the history of the screwcap in 
Australia. 

 

 

 

 

A brief history of the still wine screw cap in Australia. 

Now almost 50 years ago, that old (no longer) company – ACI (Australian Consolidated Indus-

tries) could see the need for a replacement of still wine bottles closed by cork due to the cork’s 

deteriorating quality and increasing cost and the increasing wastage due to “Corkage”.  ACI Re-

search wanted to make “roll on” bottle caps as for sauce bottles etc but with a deep skirt for la-

belling as was available in France.  The various Aluminium alloys available in Australia for deep 

drawing were all unsuccessful although satisfactory for aluminium drink cans. 

Thus, ACI Research and Alcoa Rolled Products (with Hugo in the middle) worked on this issue in 

1972.  The Rolled Products Laboratory at Pt Henry Works (Geelong) applied some of their own 

unique analysis methods to determine the sample French caps were made with a specialty Ger-

man Aluminium rolling alloy.  Alcoa made a small furnace load of a special composition based 

upon a similar registered USA composition and this was rolled down to final thickness in mid-

range strength. 

ACI (Spotswood) successfully made these deep Stellvin caps in three drawing stages of reducing 

diameter and increasing depth (to about 40 mm) and commenced limited production for produc-

tion trials.  The thread on the opening of the filled glass bottle is the formwork for rolling the 

thread into the plain Stellvin cap when sealing the bottle.  The multiple layer liner placed in the 

end of the cap contains a special EVA plastic which seals the bottle but breathes without allowing 

oxygen in. 

Although successful, the concept was not commercial due to consumer resistance and the cork 

quality had not  deteriorated as fast as projected. 

By the late 80’s, wine wastage due to “Corkage” had increased to the extent that these Stellvin 

closures became acceptable and the conversion from cork became a reality. 

With the closure of Alcoa’s and Comalco’s aluminium rolling mills by 2010, I suspect these clo-

sures are now imported. 

 

Members are requested to bring along an unwrapped children’s toy up to the value of $15- to our din-

ner on meeting December 5. The toys will be donated to Camcare for inclusion in their Christmas 

packages for the less fortunate in the community. 

 

The Rotary Club of North Balwyn (RCNB), Vic, recently experienced a rare 
event with the induction of a third-generation member. Andrew Sutherland, 
32, is the son of the current club president, Peter Sutherland, who’s the 
son of Ken Sutherland, who, at age 92, is still an active member of the Ro-
tary Club of Kogarah, NSW. 

You can read the full text in the latest RDU Magazine or on Facebook 
HERE 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/photos/a.217335898308838/3978989015476822/?type=3&theater
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President`s Report  

Last weekend those attending The Fellowship Weekend at Port Lonsdale were treated to great dining , good weather, 
great golf and even better company thanks to the perfect organisation of Greg and Jenny Cribbes.  Thanks John Ma-
gor for organising the Golf Bookings at Queenscliff and Port Arlington and the presentation of awards. The perpetual 
“Hacker Trophy” was won by the Ambrose Foursome of Rowan McClean, Jenny Cribbes, Marcel Muntwyler, and Sally 

Sutherland. 

On Saturday a Box Hill Bunnings BBQ organised by Bill Oakley and shared with with Clifford Park Scouts grossed 
over $2,000. We thank the Scouts for helping out in our time of need which turned out beneficial for both our organisa-

tions. 

Our Mens Shed has been contacted by the Real Estate Institute of Victoria REIV in Camberwell as to whether we 
would be interested in some surplus office and IT items identified in a recent stock take. As a consequence we have 
taken stationery items to St Bridget’s Primary School and Computer Equipment to DIK’s Computers for Community 

Project and there is more work to be done. 

Meetings held this week include a Board Meeting, Youth Meeting and Drought Relief Committee Meeting. Please con-

tact these Committee Heads if you would like more information. 

Thursday morning saw Foundation Chair Findley Cornell organise a table of ten at the annual Paul Harris Breakfast. It 
was the 27th annual Paul Harris breakfast hosted by Central Melbourne Rotary. Dr Andrew Browning left everyone in 

awe of his great selfless work in Africa. 

Next Week’s Speaker; David Parer and Elizabeth Parer Cook  

Filming Wolves of the Sea “The Dragons of Galapagos” 

 Over the years David & Liz have produced and shot material for a diverse range of Natural History documen-
taries as well as a docu-drama filmed in the Antarctic and a cinema-verite series called “Antarctic Man”. They 
have worked extensively in Australia, Antarctica, the sub-Antarctic, Papua New Guinea and also South Amer-
ica, Alaska, and Canada. David specializes in filming the detailed behavior of animals, both above and under-
water, using specialized & innovative camera techniques with the latest and best equipment available at the 
time. 

They are the only filmmakers to win two WWF Golden Pandas from “Wildscreen” (the “Green Oscars”) for 
“Mysteries of the Ocean Wanderers” and “The Dragons of Galapagos” as well as a Special Panda for “The 
Nature of Australia” series and another for Cinematography for “Wolves of the Sea”. Their docu-drama 
“Douglas Mawson – The Survivor” won the Grand Prix at the Melbourne International Film Festival. 

This would be great opportunity to invite a guest or partner to experience these widely awarded nature film makers. 

Have a great week in Rotary 
President Pete 
 

Rotary Member assistance for a Basscare Gardening Project scheduled for  

THURSDAY 5th December  2.00 to 4.00PM 

I have at this stage 4 volunteers 2 more would be ideal. 

Regards 

Neil Marshall  Coordinator, Rotary Gardens Project  Rotary North Balwyn  neiltric@yahoo.com.au  0447 483 493 

 

The Rotary Club Board has confirmed our last meeting at KGC for 2019 will be Thursday 19th December (Christmas 

meeting). 

We plan to resume Club meetings at KGC on Thursday January 16th (with an informal bbq meal on this date). 

Regular dinner meetings would be scheduled from Thursday January 23rd. 

Don Taylor is also arranging our traditional brunch at Warren Glen Nursery on January 12th and I believe he will/has 

contacted you independently about this.  

https://davidparer.com/films_awards/
mailto:neiltric@yahoo.com.au
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Great Rotary Fellowship on the beautiful Bellarine!! 
A very sincere thank you from myself and Jen to everybody 

who joined us for a wonderful weekend on 15/16/17 Novem-

ber. The consensus seems that everybody thoroughly enjoyed 

the hospitality, activities and sightseeing as arranged and 

from the glowing reports that the Fellowship together “was 

great”. Very pleasing.   

A brief re-cap of what took place:- 

Friday at the Pt. Lonsdale Guest House for a very lengthy afternoon of Happy Hour++, 

followed by a delicious ‘home style’ Roast and Pavlova/Berry dessert all presented by 

our Hosts, the inimitable Sue and the illustrious Peter.  

Saturday saw early morning brekky then tours of the Maritime Museum, Queenscliff 

Fort and general enjoyment of the Pt. Lonsdale and Queenscliff heritage place.  The 

Golfers headed for Swan Bay to chase the little white ball from hole to hole… the sur-

prising results were Greg Cribbes - 32 points; Jenny Cribbes - 31 points; then on 30 

points Rowan McClean and Peter Elliott on 30 points. That evening, a walk to Pasquini’s 

and Ric/team served up a delicious 3 course meal along with more refreshments.  

Back at PLGH, Rowan, Maurie and Barry stirred up the night with their guitars and our 

“singing” – what a wonderful night. 

            

Sunday golf meant an early brekky then off to Portarlington. A very pleasant golf course 

where the event was Ambrose for the fifth major – The RMPG Hackers Cup. The results: 

Rowan McClean, Jenny Cribbes and Sally Sutherland (both first time winners….) and 

Marcel Muntwyler on a net 62.25. 

Next Greg Cribbes, Greg Ross and Imre Lele on a net 62.5 (we ‘was robbed’ by 0.25 of a 

stroke) 

Third John Magor, Robyn Elliott, Bev Sofra and 

Pete Sutherland on net 65. 

 

Sunday was also a time to ride to Drysdale for 

Geoff Haddy whist others explored the Point 

Lonsdale Lighthouse which was also declared 

amazing. Thereafter, some wandering of the 

Bellarine before heading to Basils Farm for an-

other sumptuous luncheon with ample 

‘refreshments’ whilst overlooking the unbeat-

able panorama of Swan Bay. Just a great way in 

perfect weather to wrap up a weekend on the 

Bellarine. 

Sunday evening for the ‘stayers’ was a very casual pizza offering back at the PLGH and 

a relaxing way to finish a very memorable Fellowship Weekend. We look forward to your 

support in 2020-21 and seeing you at Kris and Maurie’s Fellowship in 12 months time. 

Cheers and thankyou 

PE Greg & Jen 
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Editors note:- It was the Mongols who invented the Composite Bow that Gengkis Khan adapted as a 
weapon of war. Warriors could use the bow effectively while on horseback which was a major contributing 
factor to the Mongols conquering large tracks of the then known world. 

The Mongol bow is rated as effective as the English long bow with a firing distance of 500 yards and ac-
curate to 200 yards with armour piercing capability. 
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Birthdays and Anniversaries between   November  25 to  December  1 

Weddings:      Nil 

Birthdays:       Rob Stewart, Ian Mollison 

Inductions:     Tony Hart, Bill Oakley 

Thursday       17 December 

Greeters:       Terry Keyhoe, Bill Oakley 

Setup             J. Jayasinghe, Marcel Muntwyler 

Desk:           Nino Sofra, Geoff Stienicke 

 Speaker:-  Catherine "Kitty" O'Connor 

Host:-        Findley Cornell 

Topic:-         The History and Success of Rotary's 

                   Polio Eradication Program 

Greg Sheridan is a senior journalist on "The Australian". He has been the foreign editor of that newspaper for 

the past 27 years with particular attention to Asia. He is an influential national security commentator and is 

frequently seen and heard on television and radio respectively. He has interviewed Presidents and Prime Minis-

ters across the world. He is author of seven books including "God is Good for You", a defence of religious belief 

in a secular age. 

Thursday       5  December 

Greeters:       Don Taylor,  Ted Wilkins 

Setup             Steven Greatorex, Tony Hart 

Desk:           Estelle Kelly, Brian Lacy 

Speaker:-   Greg Sheridan 

Host:-       Geoff Haddy 

Topic:-        God is Good for you. 

Reminder to bring presents for children  

Thursday       28 November  

Greeters:       Andrew Sutherland, Rowan McClean 

Setup             David Cheney, Peter Cleary 

Desk:           Jagath Jayasinghe,  John Koa 

Speaker:-  David Parer and Elizabeth Parer-Cook 

Host:-       Geoff Steinicke 

Topic:-        Filming "Wolves of the Sea" 

                  "The Dragons of Galapagos" 

                   "The World's Strangest Animal” 

Wildlife film-makers, David and Elizabeth, will take us on their journeys in search of strange animals in 

far-flung places. David and Liz worked for the ABC Natural History Unit for 35 years, recording some of 

our planet’s most spectacular wildlife.  

David is the nephew of famous Australian war photographer, Damien Parer, shot dead by the Japa-

nese in 1944. 

Our traditional Christmas partners' meeting is our final meeting for 2019 because there is no 
breakfast barbecue this year. So this will be your chance to get into the spirit of Christmas with 
an evening of fellowship and goodwill. 

Thursday       12  December 

Greeters:       Larry Fitzpatrick,  Phil Francis 

Setup             Peter Elliott, Adam Hillary 

Desk:           Greg Cribbes, Geoff Kneale 

 Christmas Meeting.  Partners' Night  

 Evening Program arranged by  

Fellowship Committee 

      

Kitty is a member of the Rotary Club of Laverton-Point Cook and Chair of the D9800 Polio Plus Commit-
tee. Kitty organized the recent Walk Around Albert Park Lake and the train ride to Federation Square. She 
is an enthusiastic promoter of the Rotary Polio story. 
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 Geoff’s Health Tip 

 Probiotics and Prebiotics 

When my granddaughter was packing her suitcase and about to depart for overseas, she said she was stocking up on 

probiotic capsules. I was quite surprised at this revelation and wondered whether probiotics were now mainstream 

among the young trend setters?  I dare say that most people have never 

heard of probiotics or even prebiotics for that matter, and fewer actually 

knew what they were except to try and vaguely associate the name with 

a type of antibiotic drug.  Actually, instead of killing bacteria, probiotics 

and prebiotics promote friendly bacteria.  

With the rising popularity of gut health and nutrition, it is now important 

to understand the importance of probiotics and prebiotics and the differ-

ence between the two. 

About 20 years ago the title 'probiotics' was given to live bacteria that selectively increase the huge variety of 

bacteria found naturally in the gut.  Most are from the genera Lactobacillus or Bifidobacterium or Yeast.  These 

bacteria are found in fermented foods such as yoghurt, kefir, sauerkraut and sourdough bread.  They can also be 

extracted and presented in tablet or capsule form. 

Why do you need them? Probiotics support digestive health and 

immune function and play a part in the newly found gut-brain connec-

tion.  There is also a growing amount of evidence that demonstrates 

the need to have a diverse range of bacteria in our gut to maximise 

our immune system.  

'Prebiotics' are foods that feed the probiotic bacteria.  These are 

essentially fibre that the human body cannot digest ,also called 

'resistant fibre'.  Resistant fibre or prebiotics are found in fibre rich foods such as wheat, rye, onion and garlic, jerusa-

lem artichokes, green bananas, oats and cooked and cooled rice and potatoes.  These food components help promote 

beneficial bacteria by providing food and creating an environment where the good, friendly bacteria can flourish.   

Prebiotics and probiotics both support the body in building and maintaining a healthy colony of bacteria and other mi-

croorganisms which support the gut and aid digestion, and the immune system.                

Geoff 

     



 

10 

T H E  G R A P E V I N E                 T H U R S D A Y  2 1   N O V E M B E R   2 0 1 9   



 

11 

T H E  G R A P E V I N E                 T H U R S D A Y   2 1  N O V E M B E R E R  



 

12 

T H E  G R A P E V I N E                 T H U R S D A Y  2 1   N O V E M B E R   2 0 1 9   

 



 

13 

T H E  G R A P E V I N E                 T H U R S D A Y   2 1  N O V E M B E R E R  

 

 



 

14 

T H E  G R A P E V I N E                 T H U R S D A Y  2 1   N O V E M B E R   2 0 1 9   

 



 

15 

T H E  G R A P E V I N E                 T H U R S D A Y   2 1  N O V E M B E R E R  

 



 

16 

T H E  G R A P E V I N E                 T H U R S D A Y  2 1   N O V E M B E R   2 0 1 9   



 

17 

T H E  G R A P E V I N E                 T H U R S D A Y   2 1  N O V E M B E R E R  

ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2019/20 

President: Peter Sutherland    president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: John Magor   vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz     secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Adam Hillary   treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: John McBride   jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au   Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions. 

ROTARY INFORMATION  

Rotary International Website:-  https://www.rotary.org/ 

   Facebook:- https://www.facebook.com  

   Twitter:-    https://twitter.com/Rotary 

Rotary Australia  Website:-  rotaryaustralia.org.au 

   Facebook:-  https://www.facebook.com/RotaryAroundAustralia/  

   Facebook RDU:-  https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/ 

   Twitter:-   https://twitter.com/rotaryaustralia 

District 9800  Website;-  https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

   Facebook;- https://www.facebook.com/rotarydistrict9800/ 

   Twitter:-  https://twitter.com/rotaryd9800?lang=en   

   Networker:- rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/54/networker  

Rotary Club of North Balwyn Website;- www.rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 

North Balwyn Men’s Shed     Website:- www.northbalwynmensshed.com 

Find a Rotary Club:-           https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder 

North Balwyn Probus:   Michael Martin  http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  Sue Mullarvey  yarramul@tpg.com.au      98574305    0400821402 

Greythorn Probus:     greythornprobus.org.au  98594941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus:   Janet Eddy          jveddey@applewood.net.au 

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 
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